ENGLISH

GRADE 7

Unit 3 CONSOLIDATION MATERIAL 2021–2022

OMAR BIN AL-KHATTAB PREP. SCHOOL

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT





Ron's Ambulance Ride

The score was one to one in the last football game of the year when Ron had the chance to score a goal. He was watching the ball going into the goal. GOOOAL! Ron turned back and as he was running, he slipped and fell. He twisted his knee. He sat on the field, but he was in much pain.

Ron's coach, Mr. Jones, called an ambulance, and it arrived in just a few minutes. A man wearing a blue uniform came out of the ambulance and sat down close to Ron. "Hi, Ron. I'm Tony," said the man. "I am here to help you feel better."

Tony looked at Ron's knee. It was red and swollen. "I think you sprained your knee. You need to go to the hospital," he said.

Tony helped Ron into the ambulance and got in the back. As the ambulance started to move, Tony put a cold bag of ice on Ron's knee.

"This should make you feel better," said Tony.

Ron looked around the ambulance. It was filled with different equipment and medicines. He asked Tony how he knew what medicine and equipment to use. Tony explained that he took classes to learn how to take care of sick people.

Ron felt the ambulance slow down. They were at the hospital. His knee was not as red and swollen. Tony helped Ron inside the hospital. The doctor examined Ron's knee.

"Well, Ron," said the doctor, "you have sprained your knee, but thanks to Tony, you'll be okay!"



1- Based on the text, which of these statements is true?

| B. Ron's team is the best team. C. Ron broke his arm during the football game. D. Ron scored a goal during the football game. 2- Who called for help? A. Ron B. Tony C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend 3- How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | | A. Ron is the best goal keeper. |
|--|--------|--|
| D. Ron scored a goal during the football game. 2- Who called for help? A. Ron B. Tony C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend 3- How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | | B. Ron's team is the best team. |
| A. Ron B. Tony C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend 3- How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | | |
| A. Ron B. Tony C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend B- How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. B-What happened to Ron while he was playing? | | D. Ron scored a goal during the football game. |
| B. Tony C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend S- How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | 2- Who | called for help? |
| C. Ron's coach D. Ron's friend How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. He was playing? | | A. Ron |
| D. Ron's friend How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. -What happened to Ron while he was playing? | | B. Tony |
| A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. A. How could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | | C. Ron's coach |
| A. He took classes. B. He saw that on TV. C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. | | D. Ron's friend |
| B. He saw that on TV.C. He worked in a pharmacy.D. He used the Internet to learn.-What happened to Ron while he was playing? | - How | could Tony know a lot about the equipment in the ambulance? |
| B. He saw that on TV.C. He worked in a pharmacy.D. He used the Internet to learn.-What happened to Ron while he was playing? | | |
| C. He worked in a pharmacy. D. He used the Internet to learn. -What happened to Ron while he was playing? | A. | He took classes. |
| D. He used the Internet to learn. -What happened to Ron while he was playing? | В. | He saw that on TV. |
| I-What happened to Ron while he was playing? | C. | He worked in a pharmacy. |
| | D. | He used the Internet to learn. |
| | | |
| | .Co | mplete the sentence with words from the text. |
| .Complete the sentence with words from the text. | | 400 CONTROL CO |
| .Complete the sentence with words from the text. | | |
| Complete the sentence with words from the text. Tony made Ron feel better by putting a cold bag of ice on Ron's knee. | ony m | |
| | ony m | |
| | | ade Ron feel better by <mark>putting a cold bag of ice on Ron's knee</mark> . |
| ony made Ron feel better by putting a cold bag of ice on Ron's knee. | .Corre | ade Ron feel better by putting a cold bag of ice on Ron's knee. ct the following according to the text. |

(Language Functions)

1-Read and choose the correct response.

A: What does Khalid look like?

| B:He | is tall a | and |
|--------------|-----------|---|
| | A. | rude |
| | B. | thin |
| | C. | clever |
| | D. | outgoing |
| 2- A: W | hat do | oes your brother like doing in his free time? |
| | | |
| | A. | He is fat. |
| | В. | He is reading. |
| | C. | He is very polite. |
| | D. | He loves watching game shows. |
| 3-Are y | ou do | ing anything tonight? |
| | | |
| A. | Sure, | why not? |
| В. | Thank | you very much. |
| C. | I don' | t have any plans. |
| D. | Never | mind. |
| 4-Than | k vou | very much. |
| | | st so-so. |
| | | oot a big fan. |
| | | it horrible. |
| | | re welcome. |
| | | |
| | | |
| 5-Ho | | n do you go swimming ? |
| | | <mark>ce a week</mark> . |
| | | will like it. |
| | c-me | shirt is great. |
| <u>Vocab</u> | ulary | |

Read and choose the correct answer.

1. The puzzle was so, I couldn't do it.

| A. | post |
|------------|--------------------------------------|
| B. | difficult |
| C. | clean |
| D. | fast |
| 2. Amma | an is the of Jordan. |
| A. | center |
| В. | station |
| C. | capital |
| D. | region |
| 3. Hamm | ad's TV has got a special 3D |
| A. | screen |
| В. | hero |
| C. | ship |
| D. | dream |
| | |
| 4. The shi | p arrived at the yesterday. |
| A. | airport |
| В. | station |
| c. | ticket |
| D. | port |
| | |
| 5. Naif is | in ahe's got a class in ten minutes. |
| A. | fast |
| В. | way |
| C. | hurry |
| D. | quiet |
| | |
| | |
| | |

6. Mt Everest is the highest _____ in the world.

A. river

| | C. | mountain |
|---------|------|--|
| | D. | sea |
| | | |
| 7. The | tea | acher was in a to hand out the papers. |
| | A. | hurry |
| | В. | travel |
| | C. | petrol |
| | D. | safe |
| 8. Sou | q wa | aqif is a famous in Doha. |
| | A. | city |
| | В. | sea |
| | C. | port |
| | D. | sight |
| 9. The | clim | bers find it to climb the mountain. |
| | A. | quick |
| | B. | difficult |
| | C. | slow |
| | D. | early |
| 10. Kat | ara | is a popular in Doha. |
| | A. | sight |
| | В. | map |
| | C. | port |
| | D. | capital |
| | | |

B. ocean

post - capital - crowded - hurry - safe - sight

1. The city center was crowded and noisy.

2. Aspire zone is a famous sight in Doha.

| 3. Muscat is the capital city of Oman. | | |
|--|--|--|
| 4.I'm in a hurry . I have to catch the bus. | | |
| 5. Salim went to the post office to post a letter. | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| GRAMMAR | | |
| Choose the correct answer. | | |
| 1. Mt. Everest ismountain in the world. | | |
| A. high | | |
| B. higher | | |
| C. as high | | |
| D. the highest | | |
| 2. You stop at the traffic lights. | | |
| A. have | | |
| B. must | | |
| C. mustn't | | |
| D. don't have to | | |
| | | |
| 3. Rashid often video games. | | |
| A. play | | |
| | | |

| B. | plays |
|----------|-------------------------|
| c. | played |
| D. | playing |
| -The Nil | e is river in the world |
| | |
| A. | long |
| B. | longer |
| C. | as long |
| D. | the longest |
| 5-Omar s | peaks to his parents |
| | |
| A. | polite |
| B. | politely |
| C. | politeful |
| D. | politefully |
| | |
| 6. Ahma | nd drives his car |
| A. | care |
| В. | careful |
| C. | carefully |
| D. | caring |

7.Do as shown between the bracket.

(correct the verb between brackets)

| Jassim often (play) plays video games | |
|--|---------------------------------------|
| 8.Do as shown between the bracket. | |
| | (correct the verb between brackets) |
| Jassim always (visit)visits his grand pa | rents. |
| 9. Do as shown between the brackets. | |
| | (Join the sentences using because) |
| Rashid didn't go to the club yester | day <mark>because</mark> he was sick. |
| 10. Do as shown between the brackets. | |
| | (Join the sentences using because) |
| Salman did not go to the gym becar | <mark>use</mark> he was studying. |
| daman and not go to the gynt beta | use he was studying. |

(Writing)

1-Write a paragraph describing a city.

Helping phrases:

- Name of the city
- What is special about it
- What the most interesting places are
- What people can do there

London is the capital of the United Kingdom. It's one of the biggest cities in the world, and about 9,000,000 people live here.

London has got a lot of amazing sights to visit. The Tower of London. It is one of the most famous

places in the world. London is also famous for its huge clock, Big Ben. Many tourists visit London to

see it and take photos of it. There is also a very famous park here, Hyde Park. It attracts lots of

tourists every year. London is an amazing place to live.

ENGLISH

GRADE 7

MODULE 4 CONSOLIDATION MATERIAL 2021 – 2022

OMAR BIN AL-KHATTAB PREP. SCHOOL

ENGLISH DEPARTMENT



<u>Unit Four</u> 2021/2022



Reading:

Read the text and choose the correct answer.

Hi Ahmed,

My name's Ali and I'm your new e-pal. Here are a few things about me. I'm very active and play lots of sports. I'm also quite fit and healthy, but I'm a bit chubby. I'm trying to lose weight at the moment, so I'm not eating burgers and chips, or pizza. I'd rather eat more fruit and vegetables. What about you? What do you like eating?

I'm quite funny and I make my friends laugh but I'm not at all adventurous. I'm really scared of bungee jumping and roller coasters. What about you? My town is a bit boring but I like it. There's a great Internet café near my house. Do you like computers? I've got a computer and a tablet, and I play lots of computer games and surf the Net all the time. Have you got a tablet? I want to get an expensive laptop, too. I might get a part-time job soon to make some extra money.

Do you like writing? (1) I'm going to be a famous writer one day. (2) My brother doesn't like writing. He likes reading books. (3) You see, I've written a few stories and they're very good. (4) Well, I think so, anyway.

Write me an e-mail about you, OK?

See you!

Ali

1-What is not true about Ali?

- a. He is chubby.
- b. He is active.
- c. He is fit.
- d. He is adventurous

2. What does Ali like eating?

- a. pizza
- b. vegetables
- c. chips
- d. burgers

3. What does Ali want to buy?

- a. a laptop
- b. computer games
- c. a tablet d.
- a computer

4. Which of the following sentences least belongs to the last paragraph?

- a.1
- b. 2
- c. 3
- d. 4

Read the following text then answer the questions:

One day, my aunt talked to her children. She told them an interesting story that really happened in Oman. She said, "Rashid is 13 years old. He is in grade 7. All people love Rashid because he is helpful.

Rashid is walking down the street on a hot summer day. It is 43 centigrade. Rashid passes a **parked** car. He hears dogs barking, and he looks inside the car. Two puppies are in the car. The puppies look hot and thirsty. Rashid is worried about the puppies. "Maybe the puppies will die", he thinks.

Rashid tries to open the car doors, but they are locked. Rashid looks around. There are no people on the street. Nobody can help him. Rashid runs home. Rashid is crying. Mr. Hassan, Rashid's father is worried and asks Rashid, "What's the matter, my son?" Rashid tells his father the problem. Mr. Hassan decides to call the police. Rashid has a good idea. He runs to get his big squirt gun. It holds a lot of water. Rashid fills his squirt gun with cool water. Then he runs back to the car.

The car windows are open a little. Rashid squirts water at the puppies. He squirts water at their faces and into their mouths. For half an hour, Rashid stands next to the car. Every 5 minutes, he squirts water at the puppies.

Finally, help comes. A police officer breaks the car window and opens the door. Rashid picks up the puppies. They are OK. Rashid is a student in grade 7, but on that day, he was a hero that saved two puppies."

1. What is the text mainly about?

| A. saving fish |
|--|
| B. saving birds |
| C. saving insects |
| D. saving animals |
| |
| 2. Who is Mr. Hassan? |
| A. He is Rashid's friend. |
| B. He is Rashid's father. |
| C. He is Rashid's brother. |
| D. He is Rashid's neighbor. |
| 3. Which of the following can be a suitable meaning to underlined word "Rashid passes a |
| |
| parked car" |
| parked car" A. fall on |
| |
| A. fall on |
| A. fall on B. die out |
| A. fall on B. die out C. go past |
| A. fall on B. die out C. go past D. break off |
| A. fall on B. die out C. go past D. break off 4. How did the Puppies look in the car? |
| A. fall on B. die out C. go past D. break off 4. How did the Puppies look in the car? A. happy |
| A. fall on B. die out C. go past D. break off 4. How did the Puppies look in the car? A. happy B. sleepy |

| 5. Who did Rashid's father call for help? |
|--|
| A. no one |
| B. the police |
| A. the ambulance |
| B. the firefighters |
| |
| 6. What did Rashid hear when he passed the car? |
| dogs barking |
| 7. Why do you think all people love Rashid? |
| because he saved the dogs |
| 8. How could Rashid help the puppies? |
| Rashid squirts water at the puppies |
| 9- What did Rashid use to give water to the puppies? |
| big squirt gun |
| 10- How old is Rashid? |
| 13 years old |

(Language Functions)

A: It is getting late.

1-Read and choose the correct response.

| B: | |
|----------------|---|
| A. | I'm fine. Thank you. |
| B. | We must leave now. |
| C. | You look happy. |
| D. | You are welcome. |
| 2- A: What d | oes your brother like doing in his free time? |
| | |
| B: | |
| | He is fat. |
| A. | |
| A. B. | He is fat. |
| A. B. C. | He is fat. He is reading. |

- A. Sure, why not?
- B. Thank you very much.
- C. I don't have any plans.
- D. Never mind.

4-Thank you very much.

- A. It is just so-so.
- B. I am not a big fan.
- C. I find it horrible.
- D. You are welcome.

5- How was the show?

- A. Twice a week.
- B. No one.
- C. It was awful.
- D. I am ill.

Vocabulary

| - Coastaidi y |
|--|
| Read and choose the correct answer. |
| 1. Jasim fell off the ladder and his leg. |
| A. burned |
| B. sprained |
| C. cleaned |
| D. slipped |
| 2. The restaurant was very There were lots of people |
| A. beautiful |
| B. crowded |
| C. cheap |
| D. expensive |
| 3. Hammad's TV has got a special 3D |
| A. screen |
| B. hero |
| C. ship |
| D. dream |
| |
| 4. The ship arrived at the yesterday. |
| A. airport |
| B. station |
| C. ticket |
| D. port |
| |

5. Naif is in a..... he's got a class in ten minutes.

D. quiet

| 6. Everest is the highest in the world. |
|--|
| A. river |
| B. ocean |
| C. mountain |
| D. sea |
| |
| 7. Katara is a popular in Doha. |
| A. sight |
| B. map |
| C. port |
| D. capital |
| |
| |
| Read the following, then fill in the gaps with the suitable words. |
| |
| post - practise - crowded - hurry – ill - different |
| |
| |
| 1. The city center was crowded and noisy. |
| 2. Aspire zone is a good place to practisesports. |
| 3. Khalid couldn't come to the trip yesterday because he was ill |
| 4.My friends Ahmad and Ali go to two different schools. |
| 5. Salim went to the post office to post a letter. |
| |
| |
| |

GRAMMAR

| Choose the correct answe | Choose | the | correct | answer |
|--------------------------|--------|-----|---------|--------|
|--------------------------|--------|-----|---------|--------|

| 1. M | t. E | verest ismountain in the world. |
|--------|------|---------------------------------|
| | A. | high |
| | В. | higher |
| | C. | as high |
| | D. | the highest |
| 2. Yo | u | stop at the traffic lights. |
| | A. | have |
| | B. | must |
| | C. | mustn't |
| | D. | don't have to |
| | | |
| 3. Ras | shid | often video games. |
| | A. | play |
| | B. | plays |
| | C. | played |
| | D. | playing |
| | | |
| | | |
| 4-Om | ar s | peaks to his parents. |
| | | |
| | A. | polite |
| | B. | politely |
| | c. | politeful |
| | D. | politefully |
| | | |
| | | |

| 5. Sara: Where is Mona? I want to talk to |
|--|
| A. him |
| B. them |
| C. her |
| D. she |
| |
| 7.Do as shown between the bracket. |
| (correct the verb between brackets) |
| Jassim (go)went to the zoo last week. |
| |
| |
| 8.Do as shown between the bracket. |
| (form an adverb) |
| You should always talk to your parents (polite) politely |
| |
| |
| 9. Do as shown between the brackets. |
| (correct the verb) |
| Iwas watching (watch) TV when my father came in. |
| |

10. Do as shown between the brackets.

(Join the sentences using because)

Salman did not go to the gym. He was studying.

Salman did not go to the gym because he was studying.

(Writing)

1-Write a paragraph describing a city.

Helping phrases:

- Name of the city
- What is special about it
- What the most interesting places are
- What people can do there

London is the capital of the United Kingdom. It's one of the biggest cities in the world, and about

9,000,000 people live here.

London has got a lot of amazing sights to visit. The Tower of London. It is one of the most famous

places in the world. London is also famous for its huge clock, Big Ben. Many tourists visit London to

see it and take photos of it. There is also a very famous park here, Hyde Park. It attracts lots of

tourists every year. London is an amazing place to live.

2-Write about an experience you had

Helping phrases:

- what experience you had
- when it happened
- where it happened
- > who you were with
- how you felt

Last weekend, my family and I visited a camel farm. I was very excited because it was the first time I rode a camel. Camels are amazing animals! It went a bit fast, but I wasn't scared at all. It was amazing! My brother had his camera with him, so he took a lot of pictures of me on the camel.

The ride lasted half an hour. We also tried some delicious dates there. I can't wait to ride a camel

again!